
 

H E A R T  O F  M I S S O U R I
M A S T E R  G A R D E N E R  N E W S L E T T E R

The Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners is a fun, vibrant group that 
brings together gardeners of all levels by providing engaging educational 

opportunities and meaningful volunteer projects that enhance 
and sustain our communities.

University of Missouri Extension – Boone County, 1012 North Highway UU, Columbia, Missouri 65203 
extension.missouri.edu/boone/mg.htm 

 HMMG Meeting 
January 21, 2020 

Speaker:Jody Cook, Manager of the City of 
Columbia Volunteer Program—Composting 

Boone County Extension Office 
Columbia MO 65202 

We need two to three volunteers to bring 
refreshments.  Contact Colleen Smith if you can 

furnish something. 
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Information from the Treasurer: 

2020 Dues—keep your Master Gardener status current.  
Annual dues payment of $5.00 will be collected at the 
January meeting.  If you cannot make the meeting, you 
may mail your payment to the treasurer: Susan Shannon 
712 W. Green Meadows Road Columbia 65203. 

Contact Information:  If you move or your contact 
information changes, please let us know.  We want to 
be able to keep you informed about Master Gardener 
activities and upcoming events. 

Charles Paxton presents the coveted Golden Trowel 
award to Julie Deering acknowledging her outstanding 
service to HMMG. 

From the President:  Starting a new year, we have 
much to consider before the next growing season 
begins.   One of our on-going goals is to expand 
the number of active members in Heart of 
Missouri Master Gardeners.  Having more active 
members will help to expand our educational 
outreach into the community.  We have several 
new members from last fall’s class and new 
members coming into the program from on line 
classes.   Please help me make these new 
members feel welcome and help them get 
involved in our activities 

You have probably heard that Richard and Susan 
Shannon will be moving to Colorado.   Susan and 
Richard have added greatly to our organization 
and they will be missed.  Susan is our chapter 
Treasurer and Richard is Co-Chairperson for the 
Jefferson Farm Demonstration Garden.   We will 
need volunteers to fill these positions.   If you 
would like to fill the position or nominate a 
member please contact me 

We will be involved in the 4th Annual Mid-MO 
Expo: Small Farm to Backyard Garden event at 
Battle High School in Columbia.   This event is 
being sponsored by the Boone County Extension 
Council.   Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners 
should be helping to sponsor this program.  Please 
volunteer to assist with this program this year and 
attend as much of the program as you can.   
Having attended the event will help us in deciding 
what involvement we will support in future years 

We will be asking for a volunteer to Chair the 
Earth Day educational booth.  Earth Day in 
Columbia will be on April 19, 2020. 
I look forward to seeing you at our next meeting 
on January 21, 2020 

Charles Paxton
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The Boone County Extension Council is sponsoring our “4th Annual Mid-MO Expo: Small 
Farm to Backyard Garden” event on Saturday, February 29, from 8:30 am to 3 pm at 
Battle High School in Columbia.  Expo participants will choose from around 20 
educational sessions, including gardening basics, urban gardening, composting, agro 
tourism, drone use in agriculture, how to deal with sinkholes, helping pollinators, 
prairie restoration and more!  Attendees will also be able to check out products and 
information at booths, check out the livestock trailer, register to vote, pick up a gift 
bag, see demos from 4-H participants, eat lunch, make bids for auction and raffle 
items, and make connections with like-minded people.  Proceeds from the event will 
help support the Boone County Extension. HMMG will have a booth at this event, we 
will have sign-up at the January meeting. 

A great Harvest Dinner followed by 
planning for the New Year 



Page 3 Heart of Missouri Master Gardener Newsletter

Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners – 2019 Officers 
President: Charles Paxton 573-999-0385 paxtonc@missouri.edu 
Vice-President: Michelle Motley motleyrancb@gmail.com  
Secretary: Colleen Smith smithkc@missouri.edu 
Treasurer: Susan Shannon  603-387-4253 susanshannon67@gmail.com 
Newsletter: Mary Ann Gates 573-999-3457 mgates@socket.net 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2020 

 
 

Date Event Info 

January 21 HMMG meeting 
Jody Cook, Manager of City of Columbia Volunteer 

Program—Composting.  
Boone County Extension Office 6:00 pm 

February 18 HMMG meeting 
Hannah Himmelgarn MU, Education Program Coordinator 

Program on Forest Gardening 
County Extension Center, 6:00 pm 

March 17 HMMG meeting TBA 

April 21 HMMG meeting TBA 

May19 HMMG meeting TBA 

June16 HMMG meeting TBA 

July 21 HMMG meeting TBA 

August 18 HMMG meeting TBA 

September15 HMMG meeting TBA 

October 20 HMMG meeting Harvest Dinner 

November 17 HMMG meeting TBA 

mailto:paxtonc@missouri.edu
mailto:motleyrancb@gmail.com
mailto:smithkc@missouri.edu
mailto:susanshannon67@gmail.com
mailto:mgates@socket.net




Page 4 Heart of Missouri Master Gardener Newsletter

Heart of Missouri Master Gardeners 
“Helping Others Learn to Grow” 
University of Missouri Extension – Boone County 
1012 North Highway UU 
Columbia, MO 65203 

The Heart of Missouri Master Gardener Newsletter is 
published monthly for the Master Gardeners in Northeast 

Missouri. For more information, contact: 

Kent Shannon 
Natural Resources Engineering Specialist 
University of Missouri Extension – Boone County 
1012 N Highway UU, Columbia, MO 65203 
(573) 445-9792 ext. 310; shannond@missouri.edu

Todd Lorenz 
Regional Horticultural/Agronomy Specialist 
University of Missouri Extension – Cooper County 
510 Jackson Rd Ste A, Boonville, MO 65233 
(660) 882-5661; lorenzt@missouri.edu

University of Missouri, Lincoln University, U.S. Department of Agriculture 
and Local University Extension Councils Cooperating 

University of Missouri Extension does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 
national origin, sex, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability or status as a 

Vietnam-era veteran in employment or programs. 

Boone County Extension Center Office Hours are: 
Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. – Noon and 12:30 p.m. –4:30 p.m.

Report your Master Gardener hours ONLINE! 
http://report.missourimastergardener.com/ 

Be sure to tag any volunteer hours at Jefferson Farm 
and Garden with the name or JF location so we can 

total accumulated volunteer hours there. 

HMMG Meeting 
January 21, 2020 

Program:  Jody Cook, Manager of City of 
Columbia Volunteer Program—Composting 

6:00 pm  
Location: Boone County Extenson office 

We need three volunteers to bring refreshments.  
Please contact Colleen Smith  

 if you are able to do this. 
 

mailto:shannond@missouri.edu
mailto:lorenzt@missouri.edu
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